Sligo Spurs Supporter’s Club AGM

Tuesday 22nd May 2012
Held at Sligo City Hotel, Quay Street, Sligo

Present: 
Malcolm McDonagh


Jonathan Costello


Michael Farrell


Apologies: 
Elizabeth Drummond (work commitments) – As she is the secretary of the club, 
Malcolm will be deputising for Elizabeth tonight.
Minutes:  
Brian Heraghty

Note: Membership for next season and renewals were taken in the first half hour. The rationale for dedicating the first half hour of the meeting was also discussed by the committee and its members.

Matters Arising:

Financial Review and Approval of the Financial Accounts – Jonathan Costello
A handout was distributed by Jonathan containing the financial details of the club over the past year. The accounts were then analysed. Jonathan stated that this was the first year that the club operated at a deficit since it was set up (though the opening balance of €515.91 covered this loss). He further commented that it took a little more expense to run the club because there was less money coming in. He also mentioned that there are less meetings held in order to keep costs down. There was gross receipts of €14,000 in the first year, as opposed to the current year’s much lower intake, and this is put down to effects of recession as revenue throughout Sligo is down. However, Jonathan stated that he is heartened to see that the club is still running and that it was great to see such dedicated members still here. 
The accounts were proposed by Michael Farrell and seconded by Paul Matthews. Jonathan was thanked by the members.

Club Secretary Review of Ticketing and Membership Activity – Malcolm McDonagh (Deputizing for Elizabeth Drummond)
Malcolm began by reading apologies from those members who couldn’t make it, which included committee member Vicki McCallion. He continued by congratulating Vicki on the recent birth of her twins. He then spoke about how membership has been steadily declining since the club was set up in 2007 (just before recession hit) and how members attending games have lessened with each passing year also. He mentioned how he himself attends only 1-2 games per season now, compared to 5 games in the first year of the club. Like at last year’s AGM, it was agreed that it is better to have fewer dedicated members than those who sign up and never show.
The loyalty points issue was discussed (category A, B, C games etc) and how points are only judged on the last 5 seasons. There is no credit for games before this nor are distances travelled to games considered. 
The possibility of going to an away game as the club trip arose. The general consensus was that it is not going to happen because it could prove difficult logistically. However, Malcolm encouraged members to travel to away games themselves as it is possible to get tickets based on loyalty points. 
The possibility of some members’ travelling to the away Reading FC fixture for next season was discussed as there is a connection between the club and Reading manager Brian McDermott. His grandfather worked in our former chairperson’s (Gerry Nicholson’s) bar ‘Connolly’s’ which is the home of the Sligo Spurs Supporters Club!
PRO End of Year Statement – Michael Farrell
Michael began by thanking former chairperson Gerry Nicholson for remaining involved with the club and by continuing to offer the use of his bar (Connolly’s) as a focal point for the club whilst also allowing the use of the booth for committee meetings (which helps as funds are tight this year). Gerry’s generosity and hospitality was highlighted on our annual charity/club night for last December’s Spurs Vs Chelsea game which he hosted so well. 
At this point Malcolm added that he is delighted with the sheer amount of Spurs games Gerry screens in Connolly’s bar through the use of satellites/foreign channels and feels that Gerry should be applauded for this. Again, he encouraged club members to attend for matches as often as possible, not just to support Gerry’s business and as a way to thank him, but also to promote camaraderie between members. The unwritten rule in Connolly’s is that if Spurs are playing, it gets preference over all other matches and sporting events! It was highlighted by Michael that Gerry is still very much a part of the club even though he stepped down as Chairperson at last year’s AGM. He also stated that his own role is quite small in comparison to Malcolm’s and even Gerry’s (even though Gerry is just a regular member now). Michael’s wife provided the catering for the club/charity night (as in previous years) and for this she was thanked.
Michael also suggested a different time of year for next season’s club trip as this season’s trip in February was too cold! 


Chairman’s Review of the Football Year – Malcolm McDonagh
Before his review, Malcolm humorously stated that he has always look forward to former Chairperson Gerry Nicholson’s end of season review and that he hoped his review could be as comprehensive and well-received as Gerry’s! He began by discussing the new signings for the season and also those players who left the club before the season commenced. He continued by mentioning the league-cup run which resulted in a 7-6 penalty loss to Stoke and also talked about the disappointing Europa League campaign. The big attraction for the Sligo Spurs club in this competition was the away game to Shamrock Rovers in Dublin, which some of our members attended. Malcolm also went on to talk about the FA Cup and how it was disappointing to go out to Chelsea so close to the final.  

This was followed by a detailed analysis of this season’s Premiership campaign which began with Spurs being bottom of the table at the end of August. A steady resurgence followed with a string of wins and strong performances over the Christmas period meant that Spurs had only suffered 3 defeats with the season half over. The annual club night in December was mentioned at this point by Malcolm and how the club raised over €400 for the Alzheimer’s society. The annual club trip was a success again this year (though numbers travelling were low) and the game attended was the fantastic 5-0 win over Newcastle. At this stage in the season Spurs were putting serious pressure on the top two teams in the table (the two Manchester Clubs) and were 10 points clear of 4th place Arsenal. Malcolm then highlighted the loss to Arsenal in February as a major turning point in the season and the poor results that followed led to a slip from automatic Champions League qualification. However, a strong finish cemented 4th spot for Spurs at the end of the season. Of course, Chelsea’s win in the Champions League final means that Spurs miss out on football’s elite competition for next season. 

Malcolm also talked about Harry Redknapp’s link to the England manager’s job (and how the uncertainty at the time may have affected the team’s concentration and led to some poor results), the critical moments of the season, the team’s key players and the inconsistency of the strikers. All in all, Malcolm felt that it was a disappointing end to the season as things looked extremely promising for the most part. Expectations were higher than they’d been in years and Spurs were being hailed by many pundits as being the league’s best footballing team and the most exciting to watch. In spite of the season-end disappointment, Malcolm finished by stating that he is looking forward to next season.
Player of the Season Winner Updates
Malcolm explained how categories change each year. For example this year there’s an award for ‘Spur of the Year’, though he felt that this award was a little unclear and ambiguous. He also stated that there has been a better member response this year in relation to voting.

Results from the votes were as follows:
· Player of the Year – Scott Parker
· Goal of the Year – Bale Vs Man City (away)
· Spur of the Year – Scott Parker
Election of Club Officers 2012-2013
Before election started it was agreed by all in attendance that it is worthwhile keeping the club going. This is our 5th AGM and it was noted that a similar Spurs supporters club in Sligo in the early to mid 90s lasted 3-4 years. The club’s initially philosophy of getting as many members as possibly has now changed. Having fewer, more dedicated members makes the club easier to run. It was explained by Malcolm that because we are only a satellite club, we only actually need 5 members to remain in existence.

Rules: You have to be a member in the previous year to vote. It was not a requirement to be a committee member in order to become an officer.

Last year’s officers and committee members were nominated back to their roles in block. This was proposed by John McPherson and seconded by Gerry Nicholson. The decision was also unanimous with all members in attendance with a show of hands.
Officers Include:

Chairman: Malcolm McDonagh 
Secretary: Elizabeth Drummond 

Treasurer: Jonathan Costello 

PRO: Michael Farrell 

Returning Committee Members:
Kevin McDonagh, Neil McCabe, Brian Heraghty, and Pascal Fallon.

New Committee member: Joanne McPherson

Malcolm added that Vicki McCallion was stepping down as a committee member and is not renewing her membership with the club. He then wished the best of luck to the committee members for the year ahead.

Remote Meetings Outside of Sligo
This issue came up in the last meeting, i.e. to cater for those members who don’t live in Sligo. It was decided that it be included on the AGM agenda to see if there was any demand for such meetings. It was decided that club member James Martin (with the assistance of Paul Matthews) organise a meeting in Carrick on Shannon, County Leitrim to be followed by a screening of a live Spurs match afterwards in Murtagh’s Pub. There will also be a recruitment drive aspect to the meeting. This will be confirmed in August.
Any Other Business
There was a discussion about an official Spurs coaching camp in nearby Manorhamilton, County Leitrim, and it was suggested that we could distribute flyers at it to advertise the club. Our new club polo-shirts were displayed by Michael Farrell as well as a new badge. The website was also discussed and Malcolm welcomed any contributions to it.
End of meeting. 

